
File No. 16-0968-S2 
 
TRADE, TRAVEL AND TOURISM COMMITTEE REPORT relative to the redevelopment of the former 
Lincoln Heights Jail located at 401 North Avenue 19, Los Angeles, California 90031. 
 
Recommendations for Council action, initiated by Motion (Hernandez – McOsker): 

 
1. INSTRUCT the Economic and Workforce Development Department (EWDD), with support from 

the Chief Legislative Analyst (CLA), City Administrative Officer (CAO), General Services 
Department (GSD), Bureau of Engineering (BoE), Los Angeles Department of Sanitation 
(LASAN), and City Attorney to report back within 120 Days providing a high level order of 
operations for the site to move forward and assessing possibilities of future use of the site, 
including necessary departmental funding and external funding sources required to move forward 
with plans. This includes LASAN reporting on continued remediation of the site and coordination 
with the LA Regional Water Quality Control Board. 
 

2. INSTRUCT EWDD with support from Council District 1, to develop a community engagement 
plan within 150 days, including recommendations for outside support necessary to move a 
community engagement plan forward. 
 

 
Fiscal Impact Statement: Neither the CAO nor the CLA has completed a financial analysis of this report. 
 
Community Impact Statement:  None submitted 
 
 
SUMMARY 
At its regular meeting held on October 3, 2023, the Trade, Travel, and Tourism Committee considered 
Motion (Hernandez – McOsker) relative to the redevelopment of the former Lincoln Heights Jail located 
at 401 North Avenue 19, Los Angeles, California 90031. 
 
After an opportunity for public comment was held, the Committee moved to approve the Motion, as 
amended, to include external funding sources in recommendation no. 1 and removing recommendation 
no. 3 entirely, as detailed above. This matter is now forwarded to the Council for its consideration. 
 
Respectfully Submitted,  
 
 
 
TRADE, TRAVEL, AND TOURISM COMMITTEE 
 
MEMBER   VOTE 
PARK    YES 
McOSKER  YES 
SOTO-MARTINEZ  YES 
 
AS 10/3/23 

 
-NOT OFFICIAL UNTIL COUNCIL ACTS- 

 


